Statement by H.E. Ambassador SO SE PYONG, 

Permanent Representative of the DPRK

On the 2nd cycle UPR of Zimbabwe 
(26th session of the UPR Working Group, 02 November 2016)

Mr. President,
My delegation welcomes the delegation of the Republic of Zimbabwe and appreciates for its introduction of informative second national report. 

As mentioned in the report, Zimbabwe has made considerable strides for the implementation of the UPR recommendations including through developing a National Plan of Action and strengthening the institutional framework for the promotion and protection of human rights such as the Zimbabwe Human Rights Commission. 
We commend that Zimbabwe is fully committed to and has taken many positive measures in the field of human rights despite challenges due to the continued imposition of economic sanctions by some Western countries and in this regard, we would like to ask the delegation to elaborate the impact of economic sanctions on the enjoyment of human rights particularly in the field of public health. 
Finally my delegation wishes the government of Zimbabwe all the best and successes in its efforts for better promoting and protecting human rights and recommends;  
1) to take further steps to provide access to education for all children, 
2) to strengthen its effort for realizing the full immunization in cooperation with relevant UN agencies.     

Thank you.
